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(Information is available about the complaints process here and about the Committee here) 
 

 
 

Dr. Haider Hasnain (CPSO #64959) 
 
INTRODUCTION 

 
In May 2017, Dr. Hasnain entered an undertaking with the College. While he completed some 
elements of the undertaking in a reasonable and timely manner, some elements were not 
completed in a timely or adequate manner.  Subsequently, the Committee approved the 
Registrar’s appointment of investigators to conduct a broad review of Dr. Hasnain’s practice.  
 
Dr. Hasnain’s certificate of registration was suspended on January 17, 2019 by the Discipline 
Committee pending a penalty hearing for a different matter. His certificate of registration was 
ultimately revoked at the penalty hearing. 
   
COMMITTEE’S DECISION  
 
A Family Practice Panel of the Committee considered this matter at its meeting of October 3, 
2019. The Committee required Dr. Hasnain to attend at the College to be cautioned in person 
with respect to his compliance with his undertaking. 
 
COMMITTEE’S ANALYSIS 
 

• The Committee noted that Dr. Hasnain’s compliance with the educational aspects of his 
undertaking required several attempts by the College to obtain confirmation that he 
had completed the required work.  
 

• Further, a second aspect of the undertaking was supervision. During the supervision 
period, Dr. Hasnain’s supervisor identified problems, including concerns with Dr. 
Hasnain’s charting, a lack of new narcotic patient charts to review, and (on his second 
report) that some of the charting was worse than the original charts provided. The 
supervisor also noted that he was not being provided with the necessary records in a 
timely manner. Furthermore, when the supervisor formally resigned, he outlined the 
consistent issues he had with Dr. Hasnain’s clinical practice and delays in receiving 
charts to review.   

 
• The Committee was concerned about Dr. Hasnain’s repeated difficulties in complying 

with his undertaking. While Dr. Hasnain’s certificate was revoked by the Discipline 
Committee, the Committee noted that he may reapply in five years to the College. At 
that time, it would be necessary for him to complete his undertaking with the College. 
Given Dr. Hasnain’s difficulty with compliance in the past, the Committee continued to 
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have concerns with regards to whether he would fulfill the requirements of the 
undertaking if he is ever reinstated at the College. As a result, the Committee was of the 
view that it would be appropriate to caution the Respondent in person with respect to 
his compliance with his undertaking. 

 


